GRRP CLUB BOARD MEETING NOVEMBER 1, 2021
Meeting called to order at 5:35 PM.  
Present were Bob DaBakey, Eric Vincent, Lee McCormick, Dan Kuipers, Cam Zwart, Vern Bouws, James Mertes and Larry Logsdon.  Additionally three guests Karly Carr, Marnie Johnson, and Dan McAdams were in attendance.
The Board extends our very deepest feelings to the entire Ron Carr family.  Ron was a great supporter of GRRPC and his presence is greatly missed.  

Due to the recent passing of President Ron Carr, the main purposes of this meeting was (1) an attempt to determine various activities, contacts, and (2) assign responsibilities to current membership.
The loss of GRRPC President Ron Carr made it was necessary to approve the President title being passed to Vice President Bob DaBakey.  Motion made and approved to elect Bob as President until the December, 2021 meeting.  This was done since Mr. DaBakey wished to review his schedule and future plans, then decide if he wishes to assume the President position through the rest of the remaining term.

With the loss of Ron, the Board is beginning to determine contacts and report on various activities.  The December, 2021 meeting will reflect what contacts have been made and assign responsible parties as we move forward.

Minutes from the September 13, 2021 meeting were read and approved.

Treasure’s Report

Report given by Lee McCormick indicating balance of $31,401.54.  
Committee Reports 

Membership – current is 45 members paying the 2022 dues.
Pistol – Eric Vincent reports he will be contact for the 2700 Series with plans for a Winter shoot.
Air Rifle - Vern Bouws indicated there are 6-7 people shooting Monday afternoons..
Rifle – Cam indicated GVSU Team is meeting Tuesday and Thursday evenings.  Plans are to have two open sectionals in the Spring, 2022.  There is question if GRRPC should run the state air gun in the first months of 2022. 
Building – Several individuals are looking for the key which locks/unlocks the front door. 
Juniors – James Mertes indicated it is slow.  He has 4H plans.  James indicated due to his schedule he wants to change meeting time of juniors and also needs help. He will review status and get back to Board in December.
Presidents Report – None.
New Business

Cam Zwart will handle the following.

Orion contact - contract, future club contact, and software updates.


4H contact.


Midway contact.

The club has received clothing purchased by Ron Carr.  Lee McCormick is working on distribution and sales of this.

The Ron Carr family needs input to GRRPC regarding the following items used by the club but purchased by Ron.


Electronic target #8.

Scat purchased by Ron.

Karly Carr indicated there are many lead ingots Ron had molded and was selling with the monies used to purchase electronic targets.  Also brass collected for sale is at the house.  The club needs to decide what action to take.  Tabled until December, 2021 Board meeting.

Karly has numerous papers and flash drives which belonged to Ron Carr.  These were given to Lee McCormick for analysis.

Meijer State Games are approaching in early 2022..  Cam Zwart will act as the Director.  Eric Vincent will act as the Range Officer.

Karly Carr is recommending Ron Carr be nominated as Coach Of The Year.  Also, GRRPC establish a Memorial Shoot in memory of Ron.  No action taken at this time.

Dan Kuipers will coordinate having the heating/ventilation system checked out and repaired as needed. 
Next Board meeting scheduled for December 6, 2021 at 5:30 PM.

Meeting adjourned at 7: 20 PM. 

Respectively submitted,

Larry Logsdon

Secretary

